
THE HIGH STREET STORE

PROPOSAL FOR FUTURE USE

BACKGROUND
The High Street Store was previously run by the volunteers selling a mixture of crafts, produce from the garden, high end eco products and also acted as a place where donated food items from Tesco could be picked up. The shop was open 11-3 Monday to Friday, although latterly the hours were more sporadic. The shop had a cluttered feel and although there was some items which sold, others did not move and are now of limited shelf life.

CONSULTATION
Having spoken to the previous volunteers for the shop it was clear that they wanted the HSS to continue in some form but that they no longer wanted to sell arts and crafts goods and they felt that the eco range was too pricey (£5 for small jar of dried mushrooms, £7.50 for an eco cup etc). The ladies felt it would be good to capitalise on the demand for locally sourced produce and also in encouraging people to shop local. They also expressed a desire to, where they could, stock produce that had a low carbon footprint (ie came from local producers) and help small businesses (those perhaps without a shop or start ups) and also keep waste to a minimum. In the FCA Development Trust Survey the public were asked what they wanted to see the HSS sell – out of 96 people surveyed 79 people said they wanted it to be a local farm shop selling locally sourced baked goods, vegetables, fruit, cakes etc. A further 58 people wanted it to sell loose zero waste produce ie pasta, flour, pulses etc. These were by far the most popular suggestions for the shop going forward and also tied into the the findings that 69% of people now shopped more locally and that 53% wanted to keep trying to reduce their carbon footprint.

An interesting finding from the survey was that the HSS is the most recognisable of all of FCA Development Trusts projects/assets. This means that it is an asset they want to keep as a shop.

RECOMMENDATION
This proposal was discussed with FCA Development Trust Chairman who agreed it should be moved upon and it is therefore recommended that the Board ratify this decision and agree to the proposal for the HSS to become a local produce shop (selling the above items) and that the Communities Manager (Pam) be allowed to source suppliers and any equipment needed and report back to the Board in July with any costings required and with a business plan.
Pam Mulgrew 4 June 2020


